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REPORT OF THE BUDGET AND AUDIT SCRUTINY COMMITTEE



TO THE CABINET ON TUESDAY, 25th OCTOBER, 2005 


TITLE :
REPORT OF THE BUDGET AND AUDIT SCRUTINY COMMITTEE


RECOMMENDATIONS :


Cabinet is requested to consider the following recommendations arising from this meeting of the Scrutiny Committee :-

· That in respect of children’s outside placements, Salford continues to support the AGMA consortium developments ;

· That in respect of both the children’s outside placements and the learning difficulties service, as accurate a projection as possible of spending requirements is provided for consideration with the 2006/07 revenue budget ;

· That AGMA be requested to examine the scope for a GM-wide initiative for employing agency social workers ;

· That options for developing permanent housing accommodation be considered as part of the development of the 2006/07 capital programme, with particular regard to converting Belmont from a hostel to flats ;

· That rigour continues to be applied to deny accommodation to persons who are intentionally homeless ; 

· To support any representations made to Government that authorities should receive the full FSS for other services when the Schools funding transfer occurs.

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY :

This report informs Cabinet of the matters considered by Budget and Audit Scrutiny Committee at its meeting on 5th October, 2005. Issues considered were :-

· Social Services - childrens outside placements, learning difficulties and salaries budgets

· Housing – homelessness budget

· Formula Grant changes

· 2005/06 Revenue Monitoring

· 2005/06 Capital Monitoring


BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS :
Reports to Budget Scrutiny Committee 7th September, 2005.


ASSESSMENT OF RISK : 
Risk is minimised through the regular monitoring and reporting of revenue and capital expenditure against budget.

	


SOURCE OF FUNDING :
Revenue budget and capital programme.

	


LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED :
Not applicable 

	


FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED :  John Spink, Head of Finance  Tel : 793 3230  

 E-mail :  john.spink@salford.gov.uk 

	


CONTACT OFFICER :  Peter Kidd
  Tel : 793 3322   E-mails : peter.kidd@salford.gov.uk

WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S) :
All


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES :
Budget Strategy


REPORT DETAILS

MATTERS ARISING

Social Services – Children’s Outside Placements, Learning Difficulties and Salaries Budgets

The Committee considered a report from the Strategic Director of Community, Health and Social Care concerning projected overspends of £1.5m on children’s outside placements and £790k on learning difficulties, together with an underspend on salaries of £144k.

The Committee was assured that action plans were in place to ensure that the overspends on children’s outside placements and learning difficulties could be fully funded, although it was noted that some of the measures proposed are one-off in nature and could not be sustained in 2006/07.

The Committee was also concerned to ensure that, in respect of children’s outside placements, excess profit was not being made by outside providers at local authority expense, that sufficient arrangements are in place to ensure value for money is obtained, the scope for a specialist needs unit to serve AGMA authorities is explored and a partnership home had withdrawn its service. 

In respect of learning difficulties, the Committee supported efforts being made nationally to lobby Government to recognise the need for adequate funding to reflect the projected growth in the learning difficulties client base.

The Committee also explored the impact which the development of direct payments could have on future staffing levels and recruitment difficulties in social work.

The Committee recommended to Cabinet that :-

· in respect of children’s outside placements, Salford continues to support the AGMA consortium developments ;

· in respect of both the children’s outside placements and the learning difficulties service, as accurate a projection as possible of spending requirements is provided for consideration with the 2006/07 revenue budget ;

· AGMA be requested to examine the scope for a GM-wide initiative for employing agency social workers.

The Committee requested a report back on progress later in the year.

Housing – Homelessness Budget

The Committee considered a report from the Head of Housing concerning the preventative measures which have been introduced and are planned and their impact upon expenditure on homelessness, which had shown a reduction since last year as a consequence.

The Committee explored issues concerning the treatment of people who are considered to be intentionally homeless and the process for the Home Office placing asylum seekers.

The Committee recommended to Cabinet that options for developing permanent housing accommodation be considered as part of the development of the 2006/07 capital programme, with particular regard to converting Belmont from a hostel to flats, and that rigour continues to be applied to deny accommodation to persons who are intentionally homeless.

The Committee requested a report back on progress later in the year.

Formula Grant Changes

The Committee considered a report from the Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services concerning the proposed response to an ODPM consultation paper proposing certain changes to the Formula Grant distribution formula and data.

The Committee recommended Cabinet to support any representations made to Government that authorities should receive the full FSS for other services when the Schools funding transfer occurs.

The Committee supported the proposed response.

The Committee requested a report back when the ODPM finalise their proposals, to include confirmation of the Schools funding transfer position.
2005/06 Revenue Monitoring

The Committee noted that, apart from the issues with children’s outside placements and learning difficulties, there was nothing else significantly adverse at this stage, that expenditure would be contained within budget and that DSOs were trading favourably.

The Committee requested reports for further information on :-

· The additional cost of removing travellers.

· The position with regard to highway maintenance expenditure. 

2005/06 Capital Monitoring

The Committee were informed that, whilst the surplus of available resources had increased from £703k last month to £946k this month, there were a number of potential calls upon that resource principally from proposed office relocations and a public sector housing overspending.

The Committee considered that, in the light of these outstanding issues yet to be resolved, the position continues to be monitored and that no further distribution of resource is made at this stage.

The Committee requested reports for further information on :-

· The planned office moves

· The circumstances concerning the HMRF grant reduction by GONW

· PFI 2

RECOMMENDATIONS

Cabinet is requested to consider the following recommendations arising from this meeting of the Scrutiny Committee :-

· That in respect of children’s outside placements, Salford continues to support the AGMA consortium developments ;

· That in respect of both the children’s outside placements and the learning difficulties service, as accurate a projection as possible of spending requirements is provided for consideration with the 2006/07 revenue budget ;

· That AGMA be requested to examine the scope for a GM-wide initiative for employing agency social workers ;

· That options for developing permanent housing accommodation be considered as part of the development of the 2006/07 capital programme, with particular regard to converting Belmont from a hostel to flats  ;

· That rigour continues to be applied to deny accommodation to persons who are intentionally homeless ; 

· To support any representations made to Government that authorities should receive the full FSS for other services when the Schools funding transfer occurs.
COUNCILLOR DAVID JOLLEY

Chair of Budget and Audit Scrutiny Committee
c:\joan\specimen new report format.doc


